David Cameron

Shaker Heights, USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

In 1978 my wife and I took out Canadian Citizenship.  We were both born, raised, and educated (me:PhD, wife: BA, BEd) in Australia at the expense of the Australian public.  We anticipated no issue with this, we knew that immigrants to Australia retained their original citizenship.  Next time we went to the High Commission we were informed that we were not Australians.  I told them we were Australians, disenfranchised.  They may have been able to do that, but they could not take away the fact that we were Australian born and bred, and are still Australian.  

Note that they did not even do us the courtesy of telling us how to get Citizenship back.  We proceeded on with our lives.  I became an internationally recognized expert in the field of chemistry (IR spectroscopy) and have been running a private business for over ten years.  My wife teaches in one of the top private girls schools in the United States, our three children are university educated, at our expense.  

Last year we found out that we can regain citizenship if we intend to return to Australia in three years.  As we are going to retire soon we have started the process.  However, I deeply resent this requirement, it is asked of no one else.  I urge you to remove it and allow us to simply regain our citizenship.

Best Regards

David Cameron

